
Calvary Episcopal Church 
Vestry Meeting Minutes 

November 15, 2021 
 

Clergy And Vestry Present: 
Fr.J., Steve Rerych, Jen Hall, Bob Robbins, Judy Garren 
 
Also Present: 
Ted Hill-Parish Treasurer, Mother Nan 
 
Fr. J. opened the meeting at 6:32 PM with a discussion on Mark 13:1-8. 
 

Vestry minutes from October 18, 2021 were approved as written. 
 
Within the context of Stewardship season, Parish Treasure Ted Hill reported that 
we need to encourage more giving to ensure cash reserves stay at an acceptable 
level. The report was accepted as presented. 
 
Mother Nan, Associate Rector for Parish Life and Christian Formation, presented a 
powerpoint summary of the 2021 Calvary Parish Life events and Christian 
Formation activities, and respective plans for the near future.  
 
Father J. reported on the recent survey which was sent to the congregation, and is 
still in progress. Of the approximately 30 responses, we noted that people still see 
as priorities at Calvary: Worship and Music, Fellowship Learning and Service.  It 
was also noted that there were no replies yet from the 35-49 year old age group, 
which suggests families with children are very busy, not necessarily uninterested. 
 
Fr. J. updated the Vestry on the current Covid Cases in Henderson and Buncombe 
counties. After a discussion it was decided to keep the current Covid restrictions 
in place.  
 
Fr. J. closed the meeting at 8:10 pm. 
 
The meeting was adjourned till the next regularly scheduled meeting on 
December 20th, 2021. 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Mother Nan 


